## MADISON HIGH SCHOOL

170 Ridgedale Avenue Madison, NJ 07940 (973) 593-3117



David Drechsel, *Principal*Kelly Bosworth, *Assistant Principal*Todd Jensen, *Assistant Principal*Christine Internicola, *Assistant Principal - Guidance*Ryan Scheifler, *Assistant Principal - Athletics* 

November 7, 2023

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s) of 8th Grade Students:

To those that attended 8th Grade Parent Night, it was a pleasure meeting all of you. We thoroughly enjoyed sharing everything Madison High School has to offer and are excited to start working with all of your children.

As a follow up to the program, I would like to make sure that all parents are well informed about the programs and services available to the students that attend Madison High School. Recognizing that transitioning to high school is a monumental step in the eyes of a young person, it is imperative that we provide parents with the information needed to effectively guide and support their child as they embark upon their high school experience.

The presentations from last evening have been posted on the <u>Madison High School homepage</u> within the menu tab under "parent resources". We hope they can serve as an ongoing resource to parents throughout their child's transition to the high school. I also urge you to review the Extra Curricular Activity Brochure containing a list and description of all clubs and activities offered. This can be found within the menu tab under "student resources" and "clubs and activities". Finally, a full list of course offerings for the 23-24 school year can be found on the <u>Guidance homepage</u> under "scheduling". These offerings are subject to change for the 24-25 school year, but it gives a glimpse into what is currently offered at the high school.

I greatly appreciate you taking the time to read this letter and look forward to working closely with you to ensure that your child's transition to high school is as smooth and educationally rewarding as possible! Madison High School is truly a great place and we look forward to sharing all it has to offer with your children. If there are any unanswered questions or concerns, I strongly encourage you to reach out to the appropriate administrator using the contact information within the presentation. We are all eager to help!

Sincerely,

David Drechsel Principal

Madison High School

David & Onkal Jr